Minutes
KY Legislative Ethics Commission
January 9, 2019
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 11 a.m. in Room 154, Capitol Annex, Frankfort, Kentucky.

Commissioners Present: Chairman Anthony Wilhoit, Vice-Chair Sheldon Baugh, Pat Freibert, Elmer George, Anthony Goetz, Phil Huddleston, Dan Kelly, Dave Nicholas, and Paula Sherlock. 

Commissioner Absent:  None.
LEC Staff Present:  Donnita Crittenden, Laura Hendrix, Lori Smither, and John Schaaf.

Chairman Wilhoit called the meeting to order. 

Chairman Wilhoit asked for approval of the minutes of the December 12, 2018 meeting.  Mrs. Freibert moved and Mr. Huddleston seconded the motion. All were in favor.

John Schaaf presented the staff report.  He said the budget is on track and in good standing.  

Mr. Schaaf presented a letter, approved at a previous meeting, to increase the hourly rate of Mark Brengelman in January, 2019. The Commission reviewed Mr. Brengelman’s performance as the Enforcement Counsel.  Mr. Nicholas made a motion to approve the increase of Mr. Brengelman’s hourly rate to $125, the rate paid to other attorneys working on contract for state agencies.  Mrs. Freibert seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Schaaf presented a letter recommending an increase in the salary of Donnita Crittenden and Lori Smither based on their performance and comparable salaries paid to similarly situated employees in other state agencies. Mr. Goetz made a motion to increase their salaries by 10 percent now and 10 percent in January, 2020. Mr. Huddleston seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Chairman Wilhoit created a committee of Commission members to review all staff salaries.  The Chairman appointed Mr. Goetz as chair, and Mr. Huddleston and Mr. Nicholas as members.  Chairman Wilhoit asked them to meet and bring recommendations to the Commission at its next meeting.

Mr. Kelly made a motion to go into executive session to discuss a pending complaint. Mr. Goetz seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Goetz made a motion to come out of executive session.  Mr. Nicholas seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Kelly made a motion to dismiss complaint 18-LEC-05, because it does not state a claim for which relief can be granted.  Mrs. Freibert seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
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The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 12, 2019 at 10 a.m. There being no further business, Vice-Chair Baugh made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Goetz seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

